
Hello SUNYLA! 

My name is Bill Jones, and I am the IDS Project Creative Technologist at SUNY Geneseoõs 

Milne Library. Iõve been in many different roles across Geneseo, and I am honored to 

continue providing support to SUNY and SUNY libraries this year as SUNYLA President. I am 

also delighted to have Carrie Fishner (Library Director, SUNY Delhi) as the SUNYLA 1st Vice 

President. 

Rebecca Hyams òpassed on the torchó to me following our very successful 2016 SUNYLA 

Conference, titled òConvergence: Libraries from Every Direction,ó at SUNY Binghamton back 

in June. A big thank you goes to our Conference Chair Laura Evens, Local Arrangements 

Chair Ben Andrus, and their team. This yearõs conference included a keynote address from 

Wesley Eisold on discussing the importance of trusting librarians and small publishers as 

cultural curators and demystifying the death of print materials. Wesley really helped to set 

the stage for many intriguing and informative conference presentations, and I believe that 

our attendees had a lot of opportunities to come back to their libraries after the conference 

with many new ideas. As always, the evening social events at the conference provided great 

opportunities for everyone to get together and have a fun time in an unstructured 

environment (while still getting work done, of course). If you have never been to the SUNY 

Binghamton campus, I highly recommend that you visit the next time that youõre coming 

through the area. Along with top-end facilities and beautiful libraries, this campus is also 

equipped with newly renovated dorms, outdoor volleyball courts, a billiard hall, a bowling 

alley, ping-pong tables, and arcade gaming. Thank you to SUNY Binghamton for helping to 

make SUNYLA 2016 such a wonderful conference. 

I am pleased to announce that SUNYLA 2017 will be held at SUNY Stony Brook on June 14ð

16, 2017. This yearõs 2nd VP/Conference Chair is Jennifer DeVito and the Local 

Arrangements Chair is Robert Tolliver. If anyone out there is interested in volunteering for 

any of the various committees or tasks that go toward making a successful conference, 

please contact Jennifer at jennifer.a.devito@stonybrook.edu and let her know what youõd like 

to do to help. The 2017 Conference should be particularly interesting because the SUNY 

Council of Library Directors is looking to collaborate to bring their Spring 2017 meeting and 

the SUNYLA Conference side-by-side as one large SUNY Libraries event. Our hope is to 

provide a number of ways for librarians and library directors to have discussions about 
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library initiatives and the future of SUNY libraries. More details about the conference will be available in the 

coming months. 

So far since becoming President I have been involved with many projects, some of which will have a SUNY-wide 

impact. I have been serving as the SUNYLA Representative to the SUNY Council of Library Directors (SCLD). 

Beyond serving on their Executive Board, I was asked to be part of their Ithaka S+R Steering Committee to help 

design a new governance model for SCLD. To provide you with a frame of reference for what Ithaka S+R is, their 

website states that òIthaka S+R provides research and strategic guidance to help the academic community 

navigate economic and technological change.ó The following individuals are part of the Ithaca S+R Steering 

Committee: 

Mark Colvson: colvsonm@newpaltz.edu 

Bill Jones: jonesw@geneseo.edu 

Curtis Kendrick: kendrick@binghamton.edu 

Mark McBride: mmcbride17@monroecc.edu 

Elizabeth Orgeron: orgeroed@cobleskill.edu 

Mark Smith: msmith@alfred.edu 

Maureen Zajkowski: Maureen.Zajkowski@suny.edu 

The individuals from Ithaka S+R are: 

Roger Schonfeld: Roger.Schonfeld@ithaka.org 

Deanna Marcum: Deanna.Marcum@ithaka.org 

Through many meetings with individuals within SUNY libraries and with the Steering Committee, the Ithaka S+R 

team developed a proposed plan for reorganizing the governance of SCLD. This plan has been shared with all of 

SCLD and SUNYLA. There will be virtual meetings scheduled for both SCLD and SUNYLA to discuss the plan in the 

very near future. If you have any questions or suggestions about the document, please contact me 

(jonesw@geneseo.edu).  

As many of you may be aware, SUNY began the initial steps to look forward to our next library management 

system. Vendors were asked to submit responses to a Request for Information that went out in May, and a team 

was assembled to look over the responses. A new LSP RFP Evaluation Team is now being created, led by 

Shannon Pritting (Library Director, SUNY Polytechnic Institute).   

One of my main priorities as president will be to try to increase involvement with SUNYLA. If youõre not already on 

a committee, consider joining one! Our committees are involved in various activities and are a great way to get 

involved and work with other librarians across SUNY. From my own personal experience, I believe that 

participating on committees and volunteering in library networks (like SUNYLA) are the best way to make new 

connections, share your expertise, and market yourself. Get out there! If youõre interested in joining one, here are 

some of our committees and their chairs: 

(Continued from page 1) 
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CALL FOR SUBMISSIONS TO THE  

Open SUNY Information Li teracy Por tal 

The Open SUNY Information Literacy Portal provides faculty and librarians a central location for the 

sharing of best practices in information literacyðrelated content development as well as a database 

containing raw files of Creative Commonsðlicensed curated instructional materials, including videos, 

online tutorials, lesson plans, assignments, and syllabi. By leveraging our collective talent, we hope to 

reduce duplication of effort and encourage an atmosphere of collaboration. 

We have recently updated the guidelines for submissions to be more open and inclusive of material 

beyond video creation. Please submit content for your peers throughout SUNY and beyond to see and 

use. All content is peer-reviewed by other SUNY librarians and will be discoverable through MERLOT as 

well as DigitalCommons and popular search engines. 

Thank you to the following SUNY librarians for submitting content to the Portal: Judy Capurso (Ulster), 

Molly Higgins (Stony Brook), Aleshia Huber (Binghamton), Rebecca Hyams (Maritime), Angelique Jenks-

Brown (Binghamton), Adam Saunders (Morrisville), Brandon West (Geneseo), Dawn Wing (Suffolk), and 

Theresa Zahor (Farmingdale). 

What types of submissions are we hoping to see? 

Î Activities & Lesson Plans 

Î Text and Images 

Î Learning Outcomes  

Î Tutorials 

Î Videos 

Î Worksheets  

What types of files can you submit? 

Î Video: .mp4 

Î Audio: .mp3 

Î Images: .png (preferred) or .jpg 

Î Presentations: .pptx or prezi file 

Î Text: .docx 

Who can I talk to about this? 

Katie DeRusso: kderusso@monroecc.edu 

Carleen Huxley: chuxley@sunyjefferson.edu  

Logan Rath: lrath@brockport.edu 

Alice Wilson: awilson@monroecc.edu  

READY TO SUBMIT? Learn more at  
http://digitalcommons.brockport.edu/opensuny 

mailto:kderusso@monroecc.edu
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http://digitalcommons.brockport.edu/opensuny


Summer renovations are now completed in the Scoville Learning Center, home to the 

collegeõs library. The libraryõs reference desk and all books, periodicals, and DVDs are 

now on the top floor of the building. New blue, green, and gray furniture and carpeting 

and paint have brightened up the area. The circulation desk remains on the main 

floor. The library formerly occupied both the main and top floors. The collegeõs open 

computer lab moved from the ground floor to the main floor. The Center for Reading 

and Writing and the Math Lab are located on the far end of the main floor, and share 

a common entrance area. 

Library clerk Julia Rounds retired in July after 30 years at the college. She supervised 

the work-study students, coordinated interlibrary loan services, and assisted at the 

circulation desk. A search is underway for her replacement.  

Two part-time reference librarians also retired this summer: Marsha Gettig and 

Michele Gottlieb.  

Two new part-time librarians have now joined the staff: Nora Burrows and Rickele 

Bello.  

Rickele Bello is our new evening reference librarian. She has worked at the 

elementary level since graduating from Drexel University with a Masters in Library and 

Information Sciences in 2014. Her professional expertise has been childrenõs 

literature and digital literacy for grade Kð5. Currently she spends her days building a 

library program at St. MaryõsðSt. Alphonsus Regional Catholic School.  

Nora Burrows received her Master of Science in Information Science from the 

University at Albany, SUNY, in May 2016. Prior to that, she completed her Bachelor of 

Arts in Music at Berea College in Berea, KY, where her primary instrument was flute 

and secondary was voice. She is continuing musical pursuits this semester as a 

member of both SUNY Adirondackõs Symphonic Band and Chorale. She also worked in 

several other libraries while pursuing her degrees, and currently volunteers at 

Crandall Public Library in Glens Falls in the Teen Center. 

A D I R O N D A C K 

Joyce Miller 

òNora Burrowsé 

is continuing 

musical pursuits 

this semester as 

a member of 

both SUNY 

Adirondackõs 

Symphonic Band 

and Chorale.ó 
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Faculty and staff werenõt the only ones welcoming new students to Alfred State in 

September during the collegeõs annual Week of Welcome. 

On Saturday, August 27, the Hinkle Memorial Library brought in a group of therapy 

dogs for students needing to catch their breath amidst all of the exciting events taking 

place on campus that week, which are intended to help students have fun, get 

involved, and feel at home. The canines were from the same Therapy Dogs 

International (TDI) Canisteo chapter that sends them and their handlers to the library 

during finals week for both the fall and spring semesters. 

òHandlers are always thrilled to visit the library, saying they look forward to seeing our 

students and interacting with them,ó said Library Instructional Support Assistant Amie 

Acton. òIce cream sundaes were also served that day, much to the studentsõ delight. 

The event helped the library boost awareness of its presence, space, and services 

among incoming students, and is a part of the libraryõs continuing efforts to be more 

visible on campus.ó 

Students wonõt have to wait long for the therapy dogsõ next visit, which will be in 

December during finals week. 

A L F R E D  S T A T E 

David Haggstrom 

B I N G H A M T O N 

Laura Evans 

Binghamton University Libraries has a new institutional repository called the Open 

Repository @Binghamton, also known as the ORB. The ORB provides digital access to 

and management of collected scholarship and creative works of or sponsored by 

Binghamton University faculty, staff, and students. The ORB offers a digital space to 

store research, fulfill funding mandates, and creates open channels of access. Digital 

works stored in the ORB can be found through the platform itself or through popular 

search engines such as Google, thereby making them openly discoverable on a global 

scale.  

Anne Larrivee has been granted the new position of Faculty Engagement Librarian; 

her new role includes focusing on the promotion of open educational resources and 

the institutional repository. We've also recently welcomed four new librarians: Heather 

Hannan, Head of the Science Library; Julia Glauberman, Instructional Outreach 

Librarian; David Schuster, Director of Library Technology and Special Collections; and 

Rachel Turner, Cataloging Librarian. 

Lauren Laskowski, the Assistant Head of Reader Services for Circulation, has written 

an article published in Journal of Access Services (JulðSep 2016, Vol. 13 Issue 3, p. 

151ð158) entitled òGoogle Forms and Sheets for Library Gate Counts.ó  
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Harper was one of several 

therapy dogs brought in to 

greet students at Alfred 

Stateõs Hinkle Memorial 

Library on August 27.  



The Oscar A. Silverman Library recently completed a $7.2 million renovation that has 

transformed the 45,000-square-foot space into a vibrant, state-of-the-art intellectual 

hub for the campus. The newly renovated Silverman Library, which receives nearly 1.3 

million visits each year, was unveiled during a grand reopening celebration on August 

24, 2016. òThis beautiful, inspiring space reimagines and reinvents the traditional 

role of the academic library,ó said H. Austin Booth, Vice Provost for University 

Libraries, òand gives UB students, faculty, and staff exciting opportunities to connect, 

share, learn, and create new knowledge for the future.ó Silverman Libraryõs renovation 

is the first milestone in the UB 2020 initiative to enhance the student experience by 

creating a vibrant learning landscape on UBõs North Campus. The library reopened to 

the public at the start of the fall semester, resuming its role as UBõs 24/7 library.  

B U F F A L O 

Fred Stoss 
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Rich oak chairs in the 

Grand Reading Room. 

B R O C K P O R T 

Kenneth R. Wierzbowski 

This summer, public areas of Drake Memorial Library were upgraded as part of an 

ongoing refurbishment of the libraryõs physical environment. Enhancements include: 

¶ The Queen Room (front of the Library) welcomes patrons with a mix of 

contemporary furnitureñtables, chairs, and soft seating. Additional electrical 

outlets are featured in circular tables as well as in new computer workstations. 

Wireless capability has also been upgraded. 

¶ Forty-four new Dell PCs provide access to MS Office 2016. The stations provide 

more space per PC for collaborative or personal work. The number of PCs has 

stayed the same, but the work areas are much more inviting. 

Many thanks to the Library Main Floor Improvement Team and all who supported this 

effort. 

Bob Cushman has been appointed Interim Associate Provost and CIO of The College 

at Brockport. He moves into the role from his position as Assistant Director for 

Academic Systems Integration & Support. Bob started as a librarian at the Drake 

Memorial Library in 2005 after earning his MLS from the University at Buffalo. He also 

holds an MS in Computer and Information Science from Ohio State. We congratulate 

Bob on his new position and role at Brockport!  

Kim Myers had an article published in June:  

Myers, K. L. (2016). Librariesõ response to scholarly communication in the digital era. 

Endnotes: The Journal of the New Members Round Table 7(1), p. 13ð20. 

Itõs also in Digital Commons: http://digitalcommons.brockport.edu/lib_facpubs/3.  

(Continued on page 7) 
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Distinctive features include: 

¶ Seating to accommodate 880 people 

¶ A grand reading room that features rich oak woodwork and offers a comfortable, 

inspiring place to study in silence 

¶ More than 1,200 power outlets that can support USB chargers 

¶ A café where students, staff, faculty, and visitors can relax and enjoy a beverage 

or light snack 

¶ Video recording studios and media editing stations 

¶ 17 group study rooms with large-screen monitors 

¶ Two large classrooms where faculty may experiment with state-of-the-art teaching 

technologies 

¶ Study alcoves where groups of 6 to 8 people can gather and discuss schoolwork 

For a quick overview of the new Silverman Library, visit: https://www.youtube.com/

watch?v=uB2uqStTED8 

University Libraries received the òTopping the Charts Gold Awardó for achieving their 

goal for UBõs 2015 Employees Campaign for the Community. 

The New York Library Association/Government Information Roundtable Chair, 

Rosemary LaSala, announced the winners of the 2015 NYLA/GIRT Notable New York 

Documents awards: NYCRR Digital Archive, a collaborative project of the Charles B. 

Sears Law Library, University at Buffalo; Appellate Division 4th Department Law 

Library, Rochester; and the New York State Supreme Court Library, Buffalo (http://

law.lib.buffalo.edu/nycrr/index.asp). òThe NYLA/GIRT Notable New York Documents 

Awards honor outstanding information products by state and local government units 

in New York,ó said Ms. LaSala. òThese awards recognize the commitment of 

government agencies to making information available to the public. We are also 

pleased to note that NYLA/GIRT is sponsoring a program (with ASLS and SMART co-

sponsorship) on the NYCRR Digital Archive at this yearõs Annual NYLA Conference in 

Saratoga Springs (Thursday, November 3, 4ð5:15 p.m.). Speakers are Beth Adelman, 

Librarian, Charles B. Sears Law Library, University at Buffalo; Jeannine Lee, Supreme 

Court Law Library, Buffalo (retired); Betsy Vipperman; and Andrew Kloc, Appellate 

Division 4th Department Law Library.ó 

Individual and Collaborative Achievements  

Elizabeth Adelman, Librarian, is the new Chair of the American Association of Law 

Libraries Annual Meeting Program Committee, 2016ð2017. 

(Continued on page 8) 
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Ellen McGrath 

Rebecca Belford, Senior Assistant Librarian, presented òApproaching WorldCat 

Discovery: Early Responses from the Music Library Communityó at the Music OCLC 

Users Group Annual Conference, March 1, 2016, Cincinnati, OH. 

Susan Davis, Associate Librarian, was co-presenter of òER Sleuths Are on the Caseó 

with Deberah England (Wright State) and Tina Feick (Harrassowitz) at the 2016 NASIG 

Conference in Albuquerque, NM, on June 12, 2016. 

Christine George, Senior Assistant Librarian, is now a member of the Academy of 

Certified Archivists. Certification requires the candidate to pass a 100-question exam 

as well as have experience in the field. 

Joe Gerken, Associate Librarian, presented from his new book, The Invention of Legal 

Research, at the Hein Booth on July 17 at the American Association of Law Libraries 

Annual Meeting on the topic of early Supreme Court reporters and on July 18 on the 

Codification Movement. Joe published a book called The Invention of Legal Research 

(Hein 2016) (https://www.wshein.com/blog/2016/07/the -invention-of-legal-research

-2). 

Associate Librarians Terry McCormack, Theo Belniak, and Ellen McGrath presented 

òManaging a Legacy Collection: What Do I Do With All These Microforms?ó at the 

American Association of Law Libraries Annual Meeting in Chicago, IL, on July 17, 

2016. 

Ellen McGrath, Associate Librarian, is the recipient of the 2016 Renee D. Chapman 

Memorial Award for Outstanding Contributions in Technical Services Law 

Librarianship, awarded by the Technical Services Special Interest Section of the 

American Association of Law Libraries (AALL).  

Sarah Pinard, Instructional Support Technician, is the newly elected Chair of the UB 

University Librariesõ Professional Executive Committee. 

Frederick Stoss, Associate Librarian, served as a mentor for the 33rd International 

Training Workshop conducted by former Vice-President Al Gore and the Climate 

Reality Project in Houston, TX, August 16ð19, 2016. This was the fourth time he 

served as a mentor for persons trained to deliver Mr. Goreõs climate change 

slideshow, which originally served as the basis for the documentary film and books (a 

second version of the book was re-written for juvenile readers) An Inconvenient Truth, 

released in 2006. Fred also facilitated and moderated a special panel session from 

the Dutch Caribbean at the 2016 Annual Meeting of the American Library Association. 

The panel session recounted the roles that libraries and librarians took on in leading 

their respective countries in sustainable development: Jubilee Public Library in Dutch 

Ste. Maarten by championing solar/photovoltaic energy development, and the 

National Library of Arubaõs continuing successes with its Green Education Symposium 

series for high school and post-high school students.  

(Continued from page 7) 
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B U F F A L O  S T A T E 

Leah Galka 

E.H. Butler Library support staff recently revitalized an underused area in the library 

and created a bright and welcoming Education Commons area. New furniture, brightly 

colored pillows, rugs, and character decals were added to the space, and the 

Curriculum Materials Lab was expanded. Award-winning books are now featured as 

well as a portion of the Rogovin Collection for education. In an attractive, brightly lit 

area with lots of windows there is now a quiet place for students to study as well as a 

browsable collection to help them with their coursework. This renovation fulfilled a 

need for additional quiet space and gave us the opportunity to feature a valued 

collection. 

Even more renovations are on the way for Butler Library. Architects are currently in 

discussion with the campus to bring an academic achievement center into the library 

space. This area is intended to provide a one-stop-shop for student services, such as 

advising and tutoring, and the library building will be updated to meet the needs of 

this space, as well as the ongoing research and study needs of our students. 

Digital renovations include a new digital collections portal from Butlerõs Archives and 

Special Collections department. The page consolidates a variety of special collection 

materials from both the Digital Commons and external faculty/staff collection sources 

into one easy-access page. 

Katie Bertel, Outreach & Engagement Librarian, presented at the National Diversity in 

Libraries Conference in Los Angeles, CA, in August. The presentation, òWhere Is the 

Restroom? Creating Inclusive Spaces for Transgender Individuals,ó discussed library 

and campus initiatives focused on creating inclusive spaces and increasing 

awareness of transgender issues. 



We are pleased to announce the following staff updates:  

Sara Davenport, Cayugaõs former Systems and Technical Services Librarian, was 

appointed Cayuga Community Collegeõs Interim Library Director for the 2016ð2017 

academic year. Sara has a long history at CCC, as she first started working in the 

Library as a student assistant. She then obtained her BA at SUNY Purchase and her 

MLS at Syracuse University and worked for 15 years at SUNY Oswego. Sara has been 

at Cayuga since 2004. 

Holly Kuhl, Cayugaõs part-time Reference and Instruction Librarian, has been 

appointed as the full-time Interim Instruction and Assessment Librarian for the 2016ð

2017 academic year. She is located at Cayugaõs Auburn Campus Library. Holly 

graduated with her Masterõs Degree in Library and Information Studies from McGill 

University. 

Sharon OõConnell has joined the Library staff at the Auburn Campus. Sharon will be 

working on a part-time basis as an adjunct reference librarian and will be adding her 

expertise to the reference and collection development team. 

Margaret Devereaux, Cayuga Community Collegeõs Library Director, has recently 

retired after serving the College community for over 26 years. We wish Margaret many 

adventures in her retirement years. 

C A Y U G A 

Judy Campanella 
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Hannah Ralston 

C A N T O N 

Cori Wilhelm 

SUNY Cantonõs Southworth Library Learning Commons is happy to welcome two new 

faces to our team. 

Hannah Ralston is our new Digital Technologies and Learning Librarian. Hannah 

recently earned her MS in Library Information Science from Syracuse University, and 

will be heading up our social media efforts and the iPad Instruction Program. Hannah 

is interested in gaming in the library and graphic novel literacies. She is currently 

planning our first stress-relief Game Night this fall! 

Autumn Kirker is our new Circulation Supervisor. Autumn earned her MLS from 

Mansfield University. She oversees dozens of student circulation workers, helps 

students and staff with all kinds of requests, and provides excellent customer service 

at our circulation desk. Autumn is also a Reiki practitioner and natural foods chef for a 

local co-op, and owns a small business. 

Both Hannah and Autumn bring creativity and energy to SLLC, and their enthusiasm is 

already greatly appreciated by the staff! We are looking forward to seeing what our 

whole team can accomplish this year. 

Sara Davenport 



C O B L E S K I L L 

April Davies 

SUNY Cobleskill celebrated its Centennial Homecoming in September. Van Wagenen 

Library brought in StoryCorps to capture stories from alums, employees, etc. We were 

very pleased with the response. All of the time slots were filled and there was enough 

interest that weõre planning to set up a sort of StoryCorps kiosk using their app for the 

next few months.  

Weõve received a grant from the New York Council for the Humanities to host a 

discussion group series celebrating the centennial of the Pulitzer Prize. Prof. Erik Hage 

has agreed to facilitate each discussion. The first book up for discussion is 

Humboldtõs Gift by Saul Bellow.  

A large portion of the Iroquois Indian Museumõs research collection has moved into 

our newly renovated Archives & Special Collections space. We now house their 

monograph and pamphlet collection, and a portion of their journal collection will move 

over in the future. 

An assortment 

of historic 

images from 

the Collegeõs 

first 100 years 

have been 

reproduced in a 

giant format 

and hung in our 

foyer. The 

production and 

installation of 

the photos was 

made possible by a grant from the USDAõs National Institute for Food and Agriculture. 

All of the images came from the College Archives, which are housed here at the 

Library. 

April Davies was very surprised to receive the Friend of SUNYLA award at the annual 

conference. The other members of the SUNYLA Council are clearly masters of 

sneakiness. In all seriousness, it was a wonderful moment and I am truly honored. 

Don LaPlant attended the ACRL SUNY Assessment Immersion Program this August. 

Earlier in the summer, he was at the SUNYLA annual conference where he co-

presented a preconference workshop on the òSUNY Guide on the Side Pilot Project.ó 

Don was also a recipient of SUNYLAõs Sylvia Chu Memorial Scholarship.   

Page 11 S U N Y L A  N E W S 
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Amy Dibble became the Arthur A. Houghton Jr. Library Director in Julyñ

congratulations, Amy! And after many years of service, library aide Nancy Larrabee, 

who handled interlibrary loan and serials, retired in August. We wish her the best. 

In September, Joey Robertson was hired as our new part-time ILL/serials aide. 

Librarian Erin Wilburn attended the ACRL/SUNY Regional Assessment Immersion at 

SUNY Plattsburgh in August, and returned to work with some new ideas for teaching 

and assessing library instruction.   

Our òInspired at CCCó Wednesday afternoon speaker/performance series kicked off 

with a full house on September 14, with a poetry reading by CCC English faculty 

member Edward Daugherty. These events are held in the Hanley Room, a program 

space created during our renovation. Throughout the semester, students, staff, and 

community members can spend some time listening to speakers, artists, and 

musicians as part of this program. 

C O R N I N G 

Erin Wilburn  

(Continued from page 11) 

We are pleased to welcome Cindy Maguire to our staff! Cindy is the new Library Clerk 

2 for Technical Services, replacing the recently retired Dawn Freisatz.  

Josh Rimmer is now our full-time Evening Circulation Supervisor. He 

started out as an unpaid volunteer so this is a nice step up. Josh is a 

native of Schenectady and holds an MLS from Drexel University. 

See Van Wagenen Libraryõs fall newsletter for more goings-on:  

https://dspace.sunyconnect.suny.edu/bitstream/handle/1951/68203/fall2016.pdf . 

E M P I R E  S T A T E  C O L L E G E 

Sarah Morehouse 

Empire State College Library has begun a series of promising transitions! Heather 

Shalhoub, Sara Hull, and Sarah Morehouse have been promoted to SL3 (Instructional 

Support Technician) and received the internal title change from Information 

Resources Coordinator to Librarian. Lisa D'Adamo Weinstein took over as Dean of 

Academic and Instructional Services, which encompasses the library, instructional 

designers, academic support, disability services, and faculty professional 

development for online teaching. The search for an Associate Dean who will be in 

charge of the librarians and instructional designers together continues and we hope 

to hire SOON. On-site interviews just finished.  

(Continued on page 13) 

Lisa D'Adamo Weinstein  

https://dspace.sunyconnect.suny.edu/bitstream/handle/1951/68203/fall2016.pdf
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Sarah Morehouse has been named the co-chair of an ad hoc OER committee. Our first 

goals are to spread awareness about OER, address fears, catch and magnify any 

enthusiasm, and develop an inventory of what is being done and a directory of who is 

doing it. We are also looking into the possibility of joining SUNY OER Services.  

Dana Longley, Assistant Director for Library Instruction and Information Literacy, has 

published a peer-reviewed article in the Journal of Library & Information Services in 

Distance Learning, titled "Demand Driven Acquisition of E-books in a Small Online 

Academic Library: Growing Pains and Assessing Gains" (link to abstract: http://

www.tandfonline.com/doi/abs/10.1080/1533290X.2016.1221616?

journalCode=wlis20).  

E N V I R O N M E N T A L  S C I E N CE  A N D  F O R E S T R Y 

Jane Verostek 

The F. Franklin Moon Library at SUNY College of Environmental Science and Forestry 

welcomes new colleagues Alexis Bucher (Visiting Assistant Librarian) and Maddie 

Bartley (Library Clerk). Bucher received her masterõs degree from Simmons College in 

Boston and most recently worked at Harvardõs Schlesinger Library. She will be 

involved with digital projects at Moon and will teach information literacy during the 

spring semester. Bartley has joined the Moon Library staff as an evening/weekend 

supervisor. Originally from Louisville, KY, she recently completed her Master of Fine 

Arts studying printmaking at Syracuse University.  

Jane Verostek, Associate Librarian, had an article published in the Summer 2016 

issue of the Museum Archivist Newsletter for the Museum Archives Section of the 

Society of American Archivists and a regular column published in the SUNY ESF 

Alumni e-newsletter for the August and September issues called òGems of the SUNY-

ESF Archives and Special Collections.ó Jane also presented at the 2016 SUNYLA 

Conference; her presentation was titled òPastPerfect SoftwareñThe Perfect Way to 

Catalog Archival Collections.ó This correlated with the going-live of the SUNY ESF 

Archives Online Collections Database of searchable three-dimensional items from our 

archives. (http://esfmoon.pastperfectonline.com) 

Jane Verostek, Associate Librarian in 

Moon Library, coordinated an exhibition 

of the traveling Syracuse Poster Project 

exhibit (http://www.posterproject.org) in 

Moon Library from late August through 

September. Jane is also a past and 

current Syracuse Poster Project haiku 

author. 

(Continued from page 12) 
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E R I E 

Matthew Best 

2016 brings many positive changes to the ECC libraries and some welcomed 

accolades. Additional changes extended throughout the entire college. 

Over the summer, the ECC libraries began modifying the ways in which it offers library 

instruction and reference services. The libraries now offer 15-minute òminió library 

instruction sessions in classrooms around the ECC campuses. These mini-sessions 

complement the 50-minute sessions that continue to be held within the libraries. 

Additionally, ECC librarians deployed an online library instruction course via the 

Blackboard learning management system. This self-paced course enhances the 

librariesõ distance-learning resources. To receive enhanced reference services, ECC 

library users can now book appointments online for private hour-long consultations 

with librarians. This change reflects the decline of short ready-reference interactions 

at the librariesõ public reference desks. Though ECC librarians are still present at 

public reference desks, the availability of scheduled private appointments has the 

potential to increase user satisfaction. 

2016 also brings staffing changes to the ECC libraries. Justin Cronise, former part-

time librarian at ECCõs North Campus in Williamsville, NY, began a full-time librarian 

position at ECC South Campus in Orchard Park, NY. New hire Keri Thomas-Whiteside 

received a full-time librarian position at ECC City Campus in Buffalo, NY, and is 

scheduled to join the team this October.  

On September 30, 2016, the Western New York Library Resources Council (WNYLRC) 

presented its 2016 Outstanding Library Program Award to the ECC libraries. WNYLRC 

granted this award based on the success of the ECC Librariesõ Human Library 

programs held during 2015 and 2016. These programs brought together people from 

unique backgrounds in order to dispel stereotypes and prejudices, and encourage 

dialogue and understanding through conversation. The programs featured a series of 

guest speakersñliving booksñwho spoke openly and honestly about their specific 

situations. The presentation of the award to the ECC libraries is scheduled to be held 

in Ellicottville, NY, and coincides with the celebration of WNYLRCõs 50th annual 

meeting. 

Over the summer, construction began on ECCõs $3.1 million grant-funded 

Nanotechnology Building Annex at ECC North Campus in Williamsville, NY. 

Construction also began on the collegeõs Science, Technology, Engineering, and Math 

(STEM) academic center at North Campus with a ceremonial groundbreaking on 

August 24. The $30 million state-, county-, and college-funded project will provide 

approximately 57,000 square feet of new facility space for labs, prep rooms, and 

support spaces for ECCõs Biology, Chemistry, Physics, and Engineering Science 

programs.  

(Continued on page 15) 



F A R M I N G D A L E 

Azadeh Mirzadeh 

Congratulations to Theresa Zahor, Head of Reference/Information Literacy, who won 

the Chancellorõs Award for Excellence in Librarianship. She was also the recipient of 

the IITG Grant for Online Information Literacy development, òThe OPEN SUNY 

Information Literacy Project: A Collaborative Effort Between SUNY Farmingdale, 

Geneseo, and Brockport.ó Good job Terry! 

Greenley Library welcomes Megan Margino. Megan is our new 

Reference and Information Literacy Librarian. Megan teaches 

information literacy classes across all disciplines and hopes to 

inspire students to become excellent researchers. Prior to joining 

SUNY Farmingdale, Megan served as a reference librarian in the 

New York Public Libraryõs research libraries. She received her MLS 

from St. Johnõs University. 

Theresa Zahor 

At the start of the Fall 2016 semester, it was announced that ECCõs President Jack F. 

Quinn, Jr., will retire following the schoolõs 2017 commencement and the college will 

embark on a presidential transition plan. Quinn, a U.S. Congressman representing 

Buffalo from 1993ð2005, has presided over ECC since 2008. 
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F U L T O N  M O N T G O M E R Y 

Dan Towne 

The Evans Library has implemented a new service that will provide seamless access 

to course-specific library resources in all Blackboard course shells at FMCC. With the 

adoption of Blackboard, the possibility of a more dynamic and tailored approach was 

evident and the librarians worked with faculty, IT, and SUNY to implement topic-

specific library guides in every Fall 2016 course using the LibGuides LTI tool. A similar 

implementation project using EasyBibõs LTI citation tool is underway. 

The Evans Library is hosting an informational series designed to facilitate 

communication with and among faculty on various classroom techniques and 

resources use. Presenters will be sharing their ideas on whatõs working/not working in 

the classrooms, and on Blackboard and beyond. Sessions are scheduled for one hour. 

The remaining time is reserved for a half-hour presentation with hands-on application. 

Topics include Google Apps for Education Google Docs, Docktopus and Goobric, Open 

Education Resources @ FM w/Open SUNY Textbooksõ OER Services, and Film and 

Video to Engage Students and Enhance Learning. 

The Evans Library is pleased to announce a new collaboration with Open SUNY 

Textbooksõ (OST) new initiative, SUNY OER Services. This endeavor draws on the  

(Continued from page 14) 
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librariansõ choice to use open education resources to provide high-quality materials at 

a free or reduced cost to their students, saving 185 FM students roughly $26,000. 

This new partnership will provide needed expertise as the Evans Library continues to 

support student success and faculty control of curricula. 

Daniel Towne, Systems and Electronic Services Librarian and Faculty Advisor to the 

Fulton-Montgomery Community Collegeõs Veterans Club, was part of a team that 

brought the Vietnam Traveling Memorial Wall to campus September 8ð12. Towne, 

other faculty members, and the FM Veterans Club completed an 11-month planning, 

fundraising, and organization process that saw over 8,000 visitors to campus during 

the five days of the exhibit. The event was one of three events on campus that 

weekend, which also included the re-dedication of the local Vietnam Veterans 

Memorial and the dedication of a 9/11 memorial.  

G E N E S E E 

Michelle Eichelberger 

Writing Tutor in the Library: Over the summer, work was done to refit our former media 

storage room into a new tutoring space. As a result, weõve been able to add daytime 

service hours and create a better evening and weekend tutoring experience for 

students in the library. 

Campus Center Tours: GCC librarians reached out to their campus center colleagues 

this summer to update them on various library happenings and resources, introduce 

and meet new staff, and share ideas for the year ahead. These annual visits always 

give us new ideas so that we can ensure that library services are available to the 

entire GCC community, not just folks in Batavia. (http://www.genesee.edu/library/

library-news/annual-campus-center-tours) 

International Students: The library welcomed 16 international students from Japan 

and Thailand on Thursday, July 7. Students from ESL classes were given an 

introduction to the library which culminated in a scavenger hunt and refreshments in 

the media room. The students were also asked to mark their hometowns on a map 

(see photos of the event). 

Year of UX: The library kicked off our Year of UX during the week of September 5. 

Weõve begun by conducting surveys at the campus centers and at the Batavia 

campusõs College Club Fair. Over the 2016ð17 year, weõre hoping to gather valuable 

information about how our students use our facilities, services, and resources. 

Student Opinion Survey: The library was pleased to once again rank #1 out of 29 

categories on the SUNY Student Opinion Survey for GCC for 2016. This year, the 

òLibrary Facilitiesó question was removed from the survey, but students ranked òStudy 

Areas Throughout the Collegeó as #3, and the library is a key campus study area. 

òThe library was 

pleased to once 

again rank #1 

out of 29 

categories on 

the SUNY 

Student Opinion 

Survey for GCC 

for 2016.ó 
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Nicki Lerczak was promoted to Full Professor and Cindy Hagelberger was promoted to 

Assistant Professor. 

Michelle Eichelbergerõs article, òAcademic Technology Confidence Levels vs. Ability in 

First-Year Traditional and Non-traditional Undergraduates,ó co-authored with Bonnie 

Imler, was published in volume 34, issue 3, of Library Hi-Tech. 

On June 9, Cindy Hagelberger presented a poster session entitled òTaking It Outside: 

Interacting With Librarians Outside of Their Usual Habitat!ó at the 2016 SUNYLA 

(SUNY Librarians Association) Conference held at SUNY Binghamton. The poster 

described the libraryõs themed roving weeks which engage students outside the 

library with book displays and trivia contests celebrating, among other events, the 

release of the new Star Wars movie and the summer Olympics. 

G E N E S E O 

Daniel Ross 

SUNY Geneseoõs Milne Library has been busy and productive the last few months! 

To start, Milne was extremely well represented at ALA. Brandon West, Michelle 

Costello, and Kim Hoffman (University of Rochester) presented two ACRL Programs at 

the ALA 2016 Annual Conference. The first program was titled òPractical Instructional 

Design: Diverse Perspectives in Academic Librarianship,ó which explored the diverse 

ways in which academic librarians are involved with instructional design (ID), including 

instruction, assessment, and outreach. Their second presentation was titled 

òExpanding Your Assessment Toolbox: Assessment Design for the Novice Instruction 

Librarian.ó This program focused on ways to approach assessment from an individual 

and programmatic viewpoints and audience members were guided through an 

assessment-building activity. You may find write-ups of both programs in the 

September 2016 issue of College and Research Library News (crln.acrl.org/

content/77/8/396.full.pdf+html ). 

Angela Galvan also took part in a panel discussion titled òResource Sharing in 

Tomorrowland.ó 

In addition to the presentations and panels, Milne was also fortunate enough to win 

two awards at ALA: the 2016 Library Instruction Roundtable (LIRT) Innovation in 

Instruction award for the AOP Summer Library Research Academy 

(libguides.geneseo.edu/aopsummer), and the 2016 Rethinking Resource Sharing 

Innovation award for the IDS Projectõs Online Learning Institute 

(rethinkingresourcesharing.org/ids-project-online-learning-institute-wins-2016-

innovation-award).  

(Continued from page 16) 
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At the local level, a Milne librarian also received a SUNY Geneseo honor. Librarian 

Daniel Ross was the recipient of the Drs. Carol and Michael Harter Endowment for 

Faculty Mentoring award. Awarded to faculty members that show a commitment to 

teaching outside of the classroom and encourage scholarly/creative activity, the 

award has never before been awarded to a librarian in its almost 20 years of 

existence. 

Daniel Ross and Bonnie Swoger were also invited to give a presentation at Geneseoõs 

annual Assesstivus symposium. They presented on Milneõs Student Success Projectñ

a joint project between the library, campus information technology, and institutional 

research to correlate use of various library services with metrics related to student 

success. 

In publication news, Emily Mitchell (Oswego) and Brandon Westõs paper from the 

Spring 2016 17th Distance Library Services Conference was recently published in 

Journal of Library and Information Services in Distance Librarianship. The paper is 

titled òCollecting and Applying Usability Data from Distance Learnersó and the preprint 

text can be found here: www.tandfonline.com/eprint/sdPchfYMwxrQFZregDyf/full 

Finally, Milne is proud to announce a new full-time, tenure-track librarian! Sherry 

Larson-Rhodes joins Milne as our First Year Experience Librarian. We are also hoping 

to announce a new Business Librarian in the very near future. 
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Annie Tummino 

M A R I T I M E 

Rebecca Hyams 

Exciting things are happening at the Stephen B. Luce Library! At the time of writing we 

are only days away from the completion of several new spaces on the main floor of 

the library. (Furniture is coming later this week and by the time this comes out the 

space will be completed!) Work began over the summer to build an active learning 

classroom, study lounge, three group study rooms, and an additional office space. 

Weõve also restructured several other spaces in the library to provide more space for 

students to both relax and study.   

While weõve all been very busy on various projects over the summer and into the fall 

semester, our Archives and Scholarly Communications Librarian, Annie Tummino, also 

found time to write and get published! Annieõs article, òTeachers in the Archives: 

Hosting a Professional Development Day for Kð12 Teachers,ó was just published in 

the September/October issue of Archival Outlook.  

(Continued from page 17) 
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M O R R I S V I L L E 

Adam Saunders 

Morrisville State College Library is proud and excited to have Mandy Babirad join our 

family as the new Instructional Services Librarian. Mandy will coordinate our campus-

wide information literacy learning objectives and be the primary collaborator with 

faculty for their information literacy instruction needs.  

The library continues to develop methods of interacting with our student population 

outside of the library space. During Welcome Weekend, when incoming freshman 

moved in, the library set up its lemonade stand. This was the second year for our 

stand, and it was again a great success. We will also be setting up a òGet Tattooed by 

a Librarianó stand for Homecoming weekend, also known as Mustang Weekend. Both 

of these stands are intended to increase our interaction with the students outside of 

the formal library setting, familiarizing them with the librarians and our services. 

The library gallery has become an interactive space at the start of the fall semester. 

Rather than having static artistic pieces on display, we are having students create 

their own works of art and voice their own opinions. Along the wall are oversized 

coloring book pages, each with a Morrisville theme, which students can color using 

supplied markers. We have also set up large boards posing various questions and 

concerns that students can respond to via sticky notes. This event, titled òExpress 

Yourself,ó has been well received. It has provided a relaxation option for students 

between their class periods and a method to express their inner thoughts.  

We continue to push additional and experimental library services, and are recognizing 

student needs and acting upon them. Circulation has responded to new student 

laptops that lack DVD drives with external USB DVD drives that are being lent out for a 

one-week checkout period. We have also added board games to our ever-expanding 

diverse collection of circulating materials. Several new and exciting databases have 

also been added. Primal Pictures will allow our nursing students to view 3-D human 

anatomy and physiology online, in addition to taking review and prep tests. The Swank 

database has been selected to stream a handful of movies for our composition 

courses. Over the course of the summer we took the next step of integrating our 

library services into the campus LMS Blackboard. This involved using the LTI Smart 

Search or automagic search that integrates libguides into LMS courses automatically 

using libguide metadata. This allows us to easily populate courses on Blackboard with 

relevant libguides. 

The library space continues to transform as we make adjustments to better address 

the needs of our students. Additional computers have been installed as there have 

been many requests from students to have more of these stations available. We are 

also taking small steps to remedy the lack of power outlets by installing a charging bar 

near our quick print stations. This has allowed students, who come in and print from 

their own laptops, space to place their machines while they queue at the nearby 

printers. Future adjustments include more private study pods and an indoor 

therapeutic garden that we will cover in further detail in a later newsletter.  

òWe will also be 

setting up a ôGet 

Tattooed by a 

Librarianõ stand 

for Homecoming 

weekend.ó 
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Oversized Morrisville-

themed coloring book 

pages which students can 

color.  

Library lemonade stand 



Acquisitions Librarian-extraordinaire Rosanne Humes was recently promoted to full 

professor! 

NCC Library recently established a new student space on the first floor. This area also 

houses our new display shelves, filled with DVDs, popular fiction, and non-fiction 

books being used in our RDG/BEP program. Rosanne Humes and Lisa Errico have 

worked diligently to establish this new collection and clearly label each book to 

indicate if we also have the eBook and/or audiobook version available for student 

use. 

N A S S A U 

Christine Faraday 

N E W  P A L T Z 

Anne Deutsch 

New Paltz will host the 2016 Ex Libris Northeast User Group Conference/Meeting on 

October 27ð28, 2016. This is a great opportunity to meet/network/learn with 

colleagues and Aleph ILS users from the region, such as CUNYs, NYU, MIT, Harvard, 

Princeton, UMass, and other academic consortia. There are a variety of interesting 

topics (e.g., Tableau visualization and hands-on sessions). We hope you can join us 

and enjoy the scenic Hudson Valley autumn. Follow the link for more information:  

e-nug.org/?page_id=501 

The Zine Library welcomed a new intern, Jasper Campos, in February of 2016. Jasper 

has contributed to the development of the Zine Libraryõs mission and vision, and 

compiled and edited compilation zines that incorporate voices from many different 

parts of campus. They have also contributed to social media outreach, zine 

workshops/presentations, and collection development. Jasper, along with Madeline 

Veitch and Lydia Willoughby, have had a busy summer. Theyõve reconfigured the zine 

display with new shelving, created a new website (hawksites.newpaltz.edu/zines), and 

made zine-making materials available for lending. Patrons can now check out 

typewriters and zine-making kits with stamps, scissors, thread, and more. Theyõve also 

started circulating zines 

for a loan period of two 

weeks. To make this 

shift, the zines are 

checked out in plastic 

document envelopes to 

help protect them. 

Everyoneõs excited to see 

the zines going out into 

the world and being read! 

Watch for their zine 

workshop at SENYLRC 

coming in December. 
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Rosanne Humes 
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New this fall to the library is the Faculty-Staff Quiet Study Room. The space is reserved 

for faculty, staff, emeriti, adjunct faculty, and visiting faculty who wish to conduct 

quiet, individual work. The room provides a serene environment with comfy chairs, 

work tables, study carrels, and cubbies for temporary storage of personal materials. 

Itõs the perfect place to get some work done! Access to the room is controlled by a 

campus ID key-card system. 

In July, Amanda Babirad, Heather Shimon, and Lydia Willoughby were invited to West 

Point to present on gamifying library instruction and their game, Ghosts in the Library, 

at the libraryõs instructional òboot camp.ó Follow the link for the Ghosts in the Library 

libguide: newpaltz.libguides.com/ghosts 

The library was proud to host the Celebration of Writing and the 22nd annual Student 

Research Symposium on April 29 as part of the Minds@Work event. Faculty, students, 

and community members filled the library to view presentation posters of original 

research and creative projects from more than 100 students in departments from all 

over campus. The Celebration of Writing showcased original student works in fiction, 

nonfiction, and poetry. The Symposium was sponsored by the Research, Scholarship, 

and Creative Activities Program, whose staff worked with librarian Heather Shimon to 

plan the event. Follow the link for more information:  

sites.newpaltz.edu/news/2016/05/annual -series-of-undergraduate-research-and-

scholarship-events-celebrates-minds-work 

We have three new hires joining us: Cheryl Morse, Amber Melvin, and Alexa Murphy; 

and are excited to welcome back Kim Alessi.  

Cheryl Morse has accepted the position of Deanõs Office Secretary. She comes to us 

from Taconic Developmental Disabilities Services Office and has a background in 

landscape design, horticulture, environmental education, and plant science. Cheryl 

loves to read, so what better place to work than a library?  

Amber Melvin joined the library in August as our new Technology Assistant. Amber 

comes from SUNY Sullivan (which is SUNY New Paltzõs little SUNY sister). She has her 

degree in computer information systems and is continuing her education in 

information security. Amber enjoys introducing new technologies to anyone who will 

sit still long enough! Sheõs happy to be a part of the New Paltz campus and looks 

forward to working with faculty and students in the coming years. 

Alexa Murphy is starting this fall as a visiting reference and instruction librarian at the 

Sojourner Truth Library. Alexa received her M.S. in Library and Information Science 

from Simmons College and also has an M.A. in Professional Writing from the 

University of Massachusetts at Dartmouth. She is a Hudson Valley native, and comes 

to us from Tivoli Free Library, where she served as interim director. Before entering 

the LIS field, Alexa was a writer and editor in educational publishing for 15 years.  

(Continued from page 20) 
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N I A G A R A 

Jeanne Tuohey 

Karen Ferington, Cataloging/Archives Librarian and our longtime SUNYLA Delegate, 

retired at the end of August after 26 years at NCCC. We all wish her the best! 

We are pleased to announce that Jean Linn has accepted the position of Technical 

Services Librarian/Archivist at the Henrietta G. Lewis Library. Jean holds a Master of 

Library and Information Science, with a Digital Content Management concentration, 

from Wayne State University. She is an alumna of SUNY at Buffalo, with a B.A. in 

Anthropology & Psychology. She has worked as a cultural heritage project assistant at 

Central NY Library Resources Council, has researched and catalogued materials for a 

large-scale digitization project at the Henry Ford Museum, and has managed the 

archives at the Buffalo Museum of Science. Jean is very familiar with our library, as 

she has worked in both our Circulation and Reference departments, and has been the 

Embedded Librarian for several English classes here at NCCC.   

Summer was a busy time, as the entire library collection and staff moved to a 

temporary location while our old building undergoes renovations for the new Learning 

Commons. Most of our collection is located in a large cafeteria, and we believe that 

we can safely claim that we are the only SUNY library with our very own disco ball 

hanging above the shelves. No reports yet of students suddenly breaking out in 

dance, but weõll keep you posted!  
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O L D  W E S T B U R Y 

Jason Kaloudis 

Retirements 

Library Director and longtime employee of the Old Westbury College Library Stephen 

Kirkpatrick officially retired as of July 13 this year. Stephen served the college library 

and the larger campus community for nearly 40 consecutive years and held the 

position of Library Director since 2004. Stephen was also the recipient of the 

distinguished SUNY Chancellorõs Award for Librarianship. His ceaseless dedication 

and commitment to the library and the students, as well as his many colleagues and 

coworkers, was obvious to all those who had the pleasure of working with him. While 

Stephen does continue to drop by from time to time, his presence here will be sorely 

missed. We wish him all the best in his well-deserved retirement.  

Library Renovations 

With Phase 1 of the ongoing college library renovation now complete, numerous and 

much-needed facilities on the second floor have been finally opened for use. Four 

tech-enabled group study rooms, four private individual study rooms, a computer lab/

library instruction room, and a large collaborative work space are all now accessible. 

Also, as a result of Phase 2 construction operations now underway, the Curriculum 

Materials Center (CMC) administrated by the Education Librarian, Joanne Spadaro, 

has been moved temporarily from the lower level of the library to the second floor.  

Stephen Kirkpatrick  

Kim Alessi has rejoined the staff after a brief stint across campus in Accounts 

Payable. She has taken on a six-month Temporary Assistant to the Dean role. We are 

very happy to have her back!  

(Continued from page 21) 



P L A T T S B U R G H 

Michelle Toth 

Feinberg Library Undergraduate Research Prize Established: An award ceremony was 

held in Feinberg Library on April 29, 2016, honoring Ekele Adjaero, the 2016 winner 

of the inaugural prize. Ms. Adjaero won for her paper òGender Apartheid: How Child 

Marriage Affects the Girl-Child Education in Nigeria,ó produced for sociology professor 

Stanley Sabin. The prize carries with it a $500 award (applied to the awardeeõs 

college bill), a certificate, and publication of their submission in the SUNY Plattsburgh 

Digital Commons. Funding for this prize is provided through the charitable support of 

the Plattsburgh College Foundation. More information is available at  

http://web.plattsburgh.edu/library/researchprize.php 

In August 46 librarians from SUNY and other campuses in the state convened in 

Plattsburgh for the ACRL Assessment Immersion. From Plattsburgh, LITS Dean Holly 

Heller-Ross and librarians Elin OõHara-Gonya, Mila Su, and Malina Thiede attended 

the two-and-a-half day program. The first half of the program introduced techniques 

for student learning assessment, and the second half focused on how to conduct 

program assessments. It was a great opportunity for librarians from across the state 

to share their experiences with assessment and to learn together about how to 

effectively assess their work in the classroom as well as in the broader context of the 

institution.   

Michelle Toth was awarded the SUNY Chancellorõs Award for Excellence in 

Librarianship. The certificate and medallion were presented to her at the campus 

meeting prior to the start of the Fall 2016 semester.  
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Michelle Toth 

The campus common read for this academic year is Wild: From Lost to Found on the 

Pacific Crest Trail by Cheryl Strayed. In the book, Cheryl sets out on a solo hike 

beginning in the Mojave Desert and ending at the Bridge of the Gods. Coulter Library 

is participating in the campus common read through our adventure called òWild 

Challenges @ Coulter Library.ó The adventure consists of seven challenges students 

can complete to be entered into prize drawings. More details on the challenges can 

be found at http://library.sunyocc.edu/wild.  

Two new librarians have joined the fold at Coulter! We welcomed Lisa Hoff and 

Jessamyn Magri to our faculty this fall, and are pleased they have chosen to join us at 

OCC. 

O N O N D A G A 

Fantasia Thorne-Ortiz    

O R A N G E 

Nancy Murillo 

SUNY Orange welcomed our new User Services Librarian, Lara Patel, to the Newburgh 

Campus this summer. Lara graduated with a BA from Mount Holyoke College and a 

MSLS from Clarion University of Pennsylvania. Previously she worked as a reference 

and young adult librarian in the public library setting.  

http://web.plattsburgh.edu/library/researchprize.php


The North and Central Reading Rooms in the Melville Library have been renovated 

and are open for business (http://library.stonybrook.edu/2016/09/09/central -

reading-room-opens). There was an official ribbon-cutting ceremony hosted by 

President Samuel L. Stanley Jr. and Dean Constantia Constantinou on Wednesday, 

September 28, at 2 p.m. Both reading rooms boast study rooms and collaborative 

learning spaces; single service points with a combination of access services staff, 

reference librarians (in the North Reading Room), and IT personnel; and new furniture, 

technology, and more outlets than ever.  

The Central Reading Room features an event space in which an exhibit of Salvador 

Daliõs interpretation of Lewis Carrollõs Aliceõs Adventures in Wonderland is on display 

(http://library.stonybrook.edu/2016/09/15/new -exhibit-opens-in-the-crr). The new 

North and Central Reading Rooms at Stony Brook University Libraries were recently 

honored with an award from FLEXspace, an open access repository featuring images 

and data of learning spaces.  

Laura Costello, Head of Research & Emerging Technologies, received a sponsorship 

by Herman Miller Education and FLEXspace to attend the 2016 Designing Libraries 

Conference held in Calgary, Canada, September 18ð20, 2016. Read about her 

experience here:  

http://library.stonybrook.edu/2016/09/19/designing -libraries-conference 

Michael Huang, Librarian, Coordinator of the Office of Global Library Initiatives, 

presented òTransformation of Academic Libraries in China: Challenges, Opportunities, 

and Best Practicesó at the ALA Annual Conference and Exhibition, Orlando, FL, June 

23ð28, 2016.  

Daniel Kinney, Metadata/Authority Control Librarian, was the recipient of the 2016 

Arnold and Judy Wishnia Award for his òdedicated service to UUP, Stony Brook 

University, and the Greater Community.ó 

Claudia McGivney joined the Stony Brook University Libraries as the Head of Academic 

Engagement. Claudia has experience as a reference librarian at Dowling College and 

Hofstra University. She also served as the First Year Experience Coordinator at 

Dowling College. Claudia holds a Master of Science in Library and Information Science 

from Long Island University, C. W. Post and a Master of Arts in Interdisciplinary 

Studies from Hofstra University, and she is currently working toward a doctorate in 

Educational Administration from Dowling College.   

S T O N Y  B R O O K 

Jennifer DeVito 
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Claudia McGivney  
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